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October 15, 2009 
 
Architectural Review Board 
City of Chesterfield 
690 Chesterfield Parkway West 
Chesterfield, MO 63017 
 
Re: Woodsmill Park Apartments (542 Kingscross Lane): An Amended Site 

Development Plan, Architectural Elevations, Landscape Plan, Lighting Plan and 
Architects Statement of Design for a 16.8 acre tract of land zoned R-6AA 
Residence District with a Planned Environment Unit (PEU) Procedure, located at 
the corner of Woodsmill Road and Kingscross Lane. 

 
Board Members:   
 
David W. Dial Architects, P.C., has submitted on behalf of Woodsmill Park Apartments, 
an Amended Site Development Plan, Architectural Elevations, Landscape Plan, Lighting 
Plan and Architect’s Statement of Design for the above referenced project. The 
Department of Planning and Public Works has reviewed this request and submits the 
following report.  
 
Submittal Information 
The request is for an approximately 2,900 square foot clubhouse building, located within 
an existing apartment complex zoned “R-6AA” Residence District with a Planned 
Environment Unit (PEU) Procedure under the terms and conditions of City of 
Chesterfield Ordinance Number 2454.  The exterior building materials will be comprised 
of brick veneer, with Hardie board siding.  The roof is proposed to be a gabled roof with 
architectural shingles.  Please see the attached checklist to review the project’s 
compliance with the City of Chesterfield’s Design Guidelines.   
 
Departmental Input 
The submittal was reviewed for compliance with the City of Chesterfield’s Design 
Guidelines. In addition, the plan was reviewed for compliance with City of Chesterfield 
Ordinance 2454, which governs the site.  Landscape and lighting are being addressed 
through site plan review for adherence to the City of Chesterfield Tree Preservation and 
Landscape Requirements, and the Lighting Ordinance. 
 

II. A.  



Actions Requested 
The Department of Planning and Public Works requests action by the Architectural 
Review Board on the information presented.   
 
Respectfully Submitted,     Respectfully Submitted,  

                 
Charlie Campo      Mara M. Perry, AICP 
Project Planner      Senior Planner  
 
Attachments 

1. ARB Design Review Checklist 
2. Architectural Review Packet Submittal  

 
















































